St Peter the Great County Parish Council

Minutes of the <u>Annual Parish Meeting</u> of St Peter the Great County held on Monday 23rd May 2005 in St. Peter's Village Hall at 7.30pm.

Chairman, Councillor R McFarlane (Chairman of the Parish Council.

Present: 20 Local residents, 2 Police Representatives, Two Redhill Baptist Church Representatives. 6 Youth Group Members.

APM1/05 Apologies for Absence/Declaration of Interests;

The Mayor Cllr. A Tarbuck, Mr A. Anderson, Manager Tesco's, Police Sgt. G. Murphy, County Cllr. M. Cairns.

APM2/05 <u>Confirmation of Minutes</u>: The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 25/4/04 were approved and signed..

APM3/05 Annual Reports: The Chairman presented an Annual Report on behalf of The Parish Council, covering the activities of the Parish Council during the year. He paid a special tribute to Cllr. D. Edgerton for his sterling efforts in dealing with litter on a regular voluntary basis, and also complimented the young members of the Youth Group who were present at the meeting...

The Chairman, at his discretion, accepted a presentation by the Redhill Baptist Church representatives Mr. M. Hodson and Mr. G. Baker, outlining the progress to date in respect of the proposed new Baptist Church to be built at St Peter's. After presenting plans and drawings, they confirmed that work would probably commence in the autumn of the current year, or during the winter. The Chairman thanked them for their clear and concise explanation of the scheme and for answering various questions from the floor.

City Cllr. Mr. R. Knight gave a full report on the various issues he had been dealing with at St. Peter's in his capacity as a City Councillor. He reported on the improvements to the environment and other facilities he had been able to obtain on behalf of the residents of St Peter's.

PC. Andy Hall, Beat Manager for St Peter's and Community Support Officer Jason Atkins addressed various issues affecting St Peter's, and dealt with several questions. The Chairman expressed appreciation for their considerable efforts on behalf of the community

APM4/05 Matters Arising and Public Open Forum.

Several issues involving traffic speeds on St Peter's Drive, Newslink, and other local amenities, were raised and debated. The Chairman noted the concerns for Parish Council attention. No formal decisions were made.

The	Chairman	thanked	those	attending	and	closed	the	meeting.

Signed	Chairman	Date